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Bella and Mack presenting Bongongo school news  

on ‘Sounds of the Mountains’  



Dear Parents 

 

Presentation night is approaching very quickly. Invitations will be sent out to 

the community this week but please invite family and friends to attend. 

Starting time is 6:30pm on Thursday 11
th
 December. Please bring a plate of 

food to share for supper afterwards. Please read details of all events below 

carefully. If you have any queries please contact the school. 
The students are busy practising their play, making props and still working 
hard in the classroom. This will be the last week of homework. Thankyou for 

your support with helping your children to complete their work, listen to them 

read and recite tables, it has made a huge difference to their learning.  
The ‘Booroolong Frog’ Project was aired on the ABC radio last week. We 

have included the transcript in the newsletter. It is certainly an exciting project 

and creating a great deal of interest. 
Swim camp details and permission notes will be included in next week’s 

newsletter which will go out on Tuesday as we will be in Tumut on Monday. 

 

AdjungbillyGirls’Night Out Jugiong Motel Dec 8
th

  

All are welcome to attend the Adjungbilly Girls’ Night Out, guaranteed to be 

great fun, at the Jugiong Motel this Sunday night at 6.00 pm. Please let Rachel 
know if you would like to attend on 69466283. 

 

Tumut ‘Booroolong  Frog’ Expo Day & Senior Camp Monday December 

8
th

-9th  

Next Monday all students will be travelling to Tumut on Mick’s bus to run 
workshops on the Booroolong Frog to the 4 Tumut schools with Tumut H.S 

students. The morning bus run will be half an hour earlier than normal to get 

us to Tumut by 9.00am. Lunch will be provided but students need water 
bottles and a snack for recess please. The bus will return to school at the 

normal time in the afternoon, dropping off the Yr 2- 6 students who will stay 

at school to camp over with Tumut HS students on Monday night and take the 
infants home on the normal bus run. The Taronga Zoo staff will be running 

activities for the seniors that night. Years 2- 6 will be camping overnight in 

the classrooms. I will supervise the girls and Mr Tony Butler will supervise 
the boys. A BBQ dinner will be provided. The Herrington family may wish to 

meet us in Tumut at Gadara PS at 8.55am. Parents will need to bring infants 

to school at 7:30 am on Tuesday morning please for our field trip to visit a 
healthy river habitat on the Adjungbilly Creek at Kangaroo Mount where we 

will be having breakfast and doing electro fishing with Luke Pearce and other 

environmental activities. There will be no bus running that morning but will 
run as normal in the afternoon. Transport to Kangaroo Mount will be by 

private transport. Thankyou Rachel and Lyn for helping to drive the students. 

We will return to school by approximately 11.00 am and run our normal 



activities. The school will provide recess and lunch on Tuesday. Please 

complete the permission note and return to school. 
 

Student of the week- 

Congratulations Mack Mason, our ‘Student of the week’ 
who wins the award for his improved sportsmanship skills 

in cricket. Great Mack! 

School Reports   

School reports will be sent out shortly. Ms E will be away this week, so if you 

wish to have a parent interview to discuss your child’s progress, we will be 

available on Friday 12
th
 and Friday 19

th
 December. Thankyou   

 

Presentation Night Thursday 11 th December. 

Our presentation night will start at 6:30 pm but there will be a sausage sizzle 

available for the school students prior to the night. Students are required to 

wear their sports shirt with grey shorts for boys and skorts for the girls. Could 
everyone please a bring a plate to share for supper. School will finish at 

1.00pm and the afternoon bus will run then. 
 

Friday 12
th

 December 

We will be having a clean up/fun day at school on Friday. Students can wear 
old clothes please and we will provide a BBQ lunch for students. School bus 

times as normal. 
 

Radio  Reporters 

Congratulations to Mack and Bella last week for excellent reporting on the 

radio. Tune in to ‘Sounds of the Mountains’ to hear Jack and Will this week. 

 

Christmas Hamper 

Could all families please send in an item for our Christmas hamper raffle to be 
drawn on Presentation night. 
 

 

Sally & Emma 
 

 

COMING EVENTS 

  7 Dec Girls Night Out – Jugiong Motel 6pm 

  8 Dec Booroolong Frog presentation - Tumut 

11 Dec Presentation Night 

14 Dec Gundagai Christmas Carnival & Carols 

15-17 Dec Swim Camp Gundagai 

 



  Spelling Awards  

Week 9 

                      George, Tilly, Mack, Jacee, Will, Sam and Jack 

 

125 Nights Reading 
 

 Sam 

175 Nights Reading 

Jack 
 

 

 

  

       

  

             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


